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Edition 398         December 2017         No Charge 

BEVERLEY 

BLARNEY 

To all of our readers,  

We wish you all a  

Merry Christmas  

and a Happy New Year. 

From the Editor 
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SHIRE	OF	BEVERLEY	

PRESIDENT	REPORT	‐	DECEMBER	2017	
Annual Electors Meeting 
Thankyou to community members who attended the 2017 Annual Electors Meeting held on Tuesday 15 
November where the 16/17 Annual Report which was unanimously received. There were no questions in 
relation to the Annual Report and in General Business various questions were asked on a range of topics 
including Beverley Medical Practice; ANZAC Lane bituminising; Corella Destruction Licence; public toilet 
vandalism; secondary river crossing; Bushfire Preparedness meeting; Vincent Street speed limit, banner 
poles, paving, redevelopment plans, drainage and flooding. Meeting participants were invited to join 
Councillors for supper and to view the new 3D “fly-through” presentation of the Cornerstone Building. 
Meeting minutes will be available from the Shire office and website.  
 
Solar Power for the Shire Office 
On 22 November 2017 a solar power system installed at the Shire Office was switched on. The new  
system, together with installation of LED lighting, should result in a significant reduction in power bills  
going forward.  
 
Swimming Pool 
Following a slight delay in opening the Beverley swimming pool for the summer season as bowl painting 
and joint replacement work was completed, the pool is now open for action. The kiosk exterior and 
change rooms are also looking very fresh and I’m sure Pool Manager Brad Miller joins Council in  
encouraging everyone to take advantage of this great community facility.  
 
Local Government Act 1995 Review 
The Local Government Act provides the framework for Western Australian local government. Local  
governments are created by the Act which sets out the functions, responsibility and powers of local  
government. Western Australia has changed greatly since the Act was introduced in 1995. Public  
expectations of government and what can be achieved through technology have evolved. While the Act 
has been regularly amended, key aspects seem outdated. 
 
Phase 1 of a two phase Local Government Act 1995 review being undertaken by the McGowan State 
Government considers: 
 Making information available online 
 Meeting public expectations for accountability 
 Meeting public expectations of ethics, standards and performance 
 Building capacity though reducing red tape 
 
A Phase 1 Consultation Paper has been prepared and submissions are invited until Friday 09 February 
2018. For more information or to make a submission visit the Department of Local Government, Sport and 
Cultural Industries website www.dlgc.wa.gov.au/LGAReview  

 

SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
 

The Shire Administration Centre and Library will close from 12 noon on Friday 22 December.  
Until Tuesday 2 January 2018 a summarised below : 
Friday 22 December 2017 – Administration Centre and Library Open until 12 noon  
 
Monday 25 December 2017 – Public Holiday (Christmas Day) 
Tuesday 26 December 2017 – Public Holiday (Boxing Day) 
Wednesday 27 December 2017 – Administration Centre and Library Closed 
Thursday 28 December 2017 – Administration Centre and Library Closed 
Friday 29 December 2017 – Administration Centre and Library Closed 
 
Monday 01 January 2018 – Public Holiday (New Years Day) Closed 
Tuesday 02 January 2018 – Administration Centre and Library Open 
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SHIRE	OF	BEVERLEY	

PRESIDENT	REPORT	‐	DECEMBER	2017	
Tourism Planning Framework Updates 
Beverley Tourism Officer Jenny Murray has been doing a terrific job progressing actions identified in the 
Beverley Tourism Planning Framework 2016 – 2020. This has included roll out of the BeverleyWA  
branding, refurbishment of the beverleywa website, development of the Welcome to Beverley WA visitor 
information booklet, social media revitalisation and working with the Community Resource Centre who are 
the Visitor Centre Manager. With the impending addition to her family Jenny has stepped back from the 
role and the Shire has engaged Jacinta Murray to fill the position from February until the end of the  
financial year when Council will have reviewed current tourism initiatives as part of the 2018/2019  
budgetary process. 
 
Avon Tourism Board 
Thank you to John Maxwell, Hotel Beverley, who will represent Beverley on the Avon Tourism Board. 
Avon Tourism is a regional tourism organisation and currently represents the Shires of Beverley,  
Chittering, Goomalling, Northam, Toodyay, York and Victoria Plains. John is also a participant on the  
Beverley Tourism Advisory Group which provide feedback for the Tourism Officer as various actions from 
the Beverley Tourism Planning Framework are developed. 
 
Maintenance Register 
Just a reminder that maintenance issues which community members may have noticed in relation to Shire 
property can be reported to the Shire’s friendly and helpful Customer Service staff. 
 
Banner Poles Feedback 
Council is seeking feedback regarding the Banner Poles in middle of Vincent Street. The long term plan is 
that they be removed as part of a Vincent Street redevelopment, however for that project to proceed  
external funding will be required so it could be a while away. In the meantime the question has been 
raised “why not remove the banner poles now”? The Comments Box located at the Shire office is  
available for your feedback.   
 
Beverley Community Christmas Concert – Saturday 16 December 2017 
Don’t forget the Family Christmas event at the Platform Theatre on Saturday 16 December 2017 which is 
again being hosted by Beverley Station Arts. Should be a fantastic night!  
 
Christmas and New Year 
The Shire office and Library will close for Christmas - New Year at 12 noon on Friday 22 December and  
re-open on Tuesday 02 January 2018. Best wishes for an enjoyable and safe Christmas and New Year to 
residents and Blarney readers. 
 
Dee Ridgway 
Shire President 
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SHIRE	OF	BEVERLEY	

IMPORTANT	COMMUNITY	INFORMATION	

Prohibited Burning begins midnight 14 November until the 14 February 2018 (unless extended). 
No fires are allowed during this period. 

 

FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 
 
Under Section 38 of the Bush Fires Act 1954 the following persons have been appointed by the CEO of 
the Shire of Beverley for the 2017/2018 fire season. 
 
FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 
Bruce Kilpatrick: 9646 4004 0428 464 006 Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 
Rob Fisher:        9647 2045 0427 472 045 Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 
BRIGADE 
Darren Boyle:     9646 1240 0428 932 711 Central  
Ben Murray:       9646 0264  0429 460 264 North East 1  
Deane Aynsley:  9646 6246 0428 466 246 South East 1 
Andrew Shaw:    9648 1022 0428 481 022 Avondale 1 
Bill Cleland:         9647 2054 0428 472 054 Dale Kokeby 1  
Paul Schilling:     9647 1008 0427 158 908 Dale West 1 
 
The Shire of Beverley would like to update residents on how ABC Local Radio distributes Harvest and  
Vehicle Movement Ban information. There will be designated tune-in times for listeners to hear harvest 
bans – on weekdays it will be 10.05am, 12.35pm and 2.05pm. On weekends the times will be 12:35pm 
and 2:05pm. 
 
Please note the ABC does not read out any details relating to the lifting of harvest bans. These will be  
disseminated via SMS. 
 
Please contact the Community Emergency Services Manager at the Shire Office 9646 1200 for any  
queries. For notifications of Harvest Bans call - 9646 0145 - Harvest Ban Hotline (Available 24 hours). 

FOR ALL FIRE EMERGENCIES PLEASE CALL 000 

COMMUNITY GROUPS 
 

Is your group considering a local project for 2018? 
 

Will your project need some extra financial help to achieve real community benefit? 
 

Application packages for Community Grants will be available from the Shire office from opening  
Tuesday 2 January 2018 and closing 4pm Wednesday 31 January 2018 

 

Enquiries to Ali Lewis at the Shire 9646 1200  

*Gift	Vouchers	*	Rubbish	Removal	*	Gutter	Cleaning		
*	Gardening	*	Prompt	and	Professional	Service		

Steve	Thornton	
0429	312	057	
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Beverley District High School 

20 John Street  

BEVERLEY  WA  6304 

Phone: 9646 1165 
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Sale By Tender 

Commercial Grade Mono Photocopier/Colour Scanner 

Canon iR-ADV 8295 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tenders Close: Thursday 14 December 2017 

Tender Submission forms available from the Shire office or  

via email admin@beverley.wa.gov.au 

A4/A3 Network Colour Scanning Capability 

    

Approx. 95 pages/minute printing speed Stapling Capability 

    

Approx. 3,500 sheet capacity Saddle Fold Capability 

    

Two Sided Printing Capability Approx. 1,600,000 copies old 

  

Full Specification Sheet Available on Request. 
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Merry Christmas 
& Happy New Year 

Garry & Sarah Miller  
 and drivers, 

 Brett, David, Tim and Bruce, from 

  Beverley Transport  
would like to wish all their clients 

a very Merry Christmas 
and happy and prosperous New Year! 

 

Thank you for supporting Beverley Transport in 
2017 & we look forward to working with you in 2018. 

 

Garry 0428 464 066  
admin@beverleytransport.com.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Karl, Hollie, Phoebe, Zac and staff  
would like to thank all their  

customers for their patronage 
throughout the year. 

 
 

We would like to 
wish everyone a very 
Merry Christmas and  

Safe and Happy New Year 
 

2018 Trading hours: 8am – 6pm  
Monday to Friday. 
 
0429 887 535 
PO Box 2 Beverley  WA  6304 
sales@beverleyelectrical.com.au 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
 

To all our valued customers 
Thank you for your continued  
support of Brookton Plumbing 

throughout the year. 
 

We’d like to wish you and your  
families a Merry Christmas &  
a safe & prosperous new year. 

We look forward to seeing you all in 
2018. 

 

Yours Sincerely 
Sean, Natasha, Jack & Nikita 

Merry  
Christmas 

We wish everyone in the Beverley community  
a very Merry Christmas and a safe and  

prosperous 2018. 
From the President, Councillors, CEO  

and Staff at the Shire of Beverley 



11 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 398 – December 2017 

 

 

Beverley Count¢® Kitchen     
Way�e, & Staff 

Wish all a Happy & Safe Christmas 
and a Happy New Year. 

Thanks for your support in 2017. 
For those traveling during the  

Festive Season, please drive safe. 
We look forward to seeing you all in the 
New Year and providing the same great 

customer service to you in 2018. 
 

Don’t forget if you need Chickens, Cream, 
Milk etc. for the Festive Season  

please order early. 
 

Our Christmas Trading & New Year 
Trading Hours will be displayed in the 

shop. 

Beverley Far� Ser©ices  
Geoff and Jenny 

 
Wish our customers a Happy Christmas 
and a safe and prosperous New Year. 

 

Thank you for your patronage in 2017 
We look forward to being of service to 

you in 2018. 
 

Also a thank you for all the offers of 
help when Geoff was out of acƟon 
these past few weeks. It has been 

greatly appreciated. 
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Avondale 
Activity at Avondale is now winding down for the summer season with no 
further openings to the public until next Easter weekend, because of the 
possible fire hazard in the bush reserve and adjacent farming areas. 
 
This will not stop our group of volunteers from continuing our efforts with a 
fundraising raffle and ‘monster cake’ (standard size cakes with no need for 
monster trauma counselling!) and plant sale to be held on Saturday 02  
December at the Lions Kiosk near the IGA starting around 8.30am. We look 
forward to a good turn out, and the troops are rallying to ensure supplies are 
adequate; come early and beat the heat! 
 
In recognition of our dedicated group of volunteers’ efforts over the past 
year, our committee approved the release of funds (Robbie and Comet, our 
two Clydesdales had to diet for a few days) for a wind up BBQ lunch, which 
was held in the grounds at Avondale on Saturday 18 November 2017. As 
always it was well patronised with committee members chipping in with food 
and drinks to feed the famished group, who had much to discuss about the 
coming year and organising events. Sara Lee and White Wings never got a 
look in with lots of homemade tasty goodies, along with the BBQ meat, buns 
and salad, no one left with an empty stomach. 
 
It is not all hard work for our volunteers here at Avondale, and sometimes 
we even let them attend other social activities, (time out for good behaviour) 
as was the case when several were seen at the Platform Theatre kicking up 
their heels to the tunes of ‘The Dumb Things’ (a Paul Kelly Tribute group). 
Be aware, we know who you are and that your talents have been noted for 
future AFPA (Avondale Farm Project Association) events! 
 
One of our long term committee members has had to resign due to poor 
health; over the past twelve years John Pratt has been not only an active 
member, but also a steadying influence on the pathway that AFPA has  
taken, often spending many hours bringing together groups of people, to not 
only maintain the museum, but also to progress its future. 
 
Below is a short poem dedicated to John. Once again many thanks for all 
your efforts and we look forward to you getting well enough to visit as often 
as you can. Robbie and Comet miss the carrots! 
 

The Avondale Vollies miss you already, 

A man of knowledge who kept the committee steady, 

Always dedicated to their cause, 

John P. you never seemed to pause, 

A decade plus of your volunteering has passed, 

From which you gave us a legacy that will always last. 

Your love for farming and the land, 

With Avondale machinery go hand in hand, 

Many a weekend roster alone you spent, 

For public devotion was your intent, 

Your advice and efforts will be sorely missed, 

Now someone else can fill that machinery list. 

If you or anyone you know would like to be involved with or visit Avondale 
next year please contact our President Jo Johnson on 0417 951 513 or the 
Warden at Avondale Monica on 0427 477 734. 
 
Opening times and dates will appear soon in future issues of the Blarney, so 
please watch this space. See you at Avondale in 2018! 

 
 
 

 
 

 
All Dozer and Excavator Work 

Including:  
Dam Sinking 

Dam Cleanout and Enlarging 
 

Excavator with Wood Shears,  
Tilt Bucket and  
Hydraulic Grab. 

 
Locally Based at West Kokeby 

 
Phone Ray 0428 936 621 or 

08 9646 4136 
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BEVERLEY HOSPITAL AUXILIARY  
END OF YEAR REPORT 

 
Beverley Hospital Auxiliary wish to say a huge 
thankyou to all of their willing helpers at the Op 
Shop throughout 2017, including committee 
members, who have worked so hard to keep 
things running smoothly. 
 
Thank you also to Avon Trading for being a drop 
off point for donations and last but not least, to 
all those that have donated items during the 
year. Without everybody’s contribution, the Op 
Shop would not be able to fund the needs of the 
Hospital and Alex Miles Lodge. 
 
We are pleased to say that this year we have 
funded the renewal  of reticulation for the Lodge 
garden, and with the moving of the gazebo, and 
the help from the Garden Club, roses and  
flowers have been planted around it. New blinds 
have been installed, both inside and out of the 
Lodge. Approval has been given for the  
purchase of a fridge, microwave and lounge for 
the carer’s unit at the Lodge. With the  
completion of the upgrade to the hospital there 
will be even further expenditure and the  
Auxiliary have already given approval for  
painting of the hospital staff dining room. 
 
A recent trial of extended hours at the Op Shop, 
11.00am to 4.00pm, received positive feedback 
from our customers, so at our last meeting it 
was voted to extend the hours for 2018.  
However, we realize we can’t ask our helpers to 
work 5 hours so we have decided on opening 
between 11.00am and 2.30pm - 3.5 hours. If 
there are any helpers that are unable to do 
these hours, please contact either Dawn  
Edwards - 9646 1120, or Val Moad - 9646 0256 
by 8th December when the new roster will be 
drawn up. 
 
End of year Sales will be the 1st, 8th and 15th 
of December - 50% off everything. Extended 
trading hours 11.00am to 4.00pm will continue 
until last day of trading - 15th December, 2017. 
Re-opening 9th February 2018. 
 
Wishing everyone a Very Merry Christmas and 
a Happy and Prosperous New Year. We look 
forward to seeing you all back again in 2018. 

 

Reg: 3941 

SAVE THE DATE 
FRIDAY 26 JANUARY 

AUSTRALIA POOL PARTY 
BEVERLEY SWIMMING POOL  
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BEVERLEY’S	TRADING	POST	

CARAVANS WANTED 
 Interested in buying any old or 
vintage caravans. Licensed or not 

anything considered.   
0437 285 969 

 
 

RSL Indoor Markets 

2nd December 2017 
The next RSL Indoor Market is on 

Saturday 02 December 2017  
from 9.00am to 12.00noon. 

 
There will be a sausage sizzle, 

produce, plants, dog coats, crafts, 
jewellery and much more. Come in 

and enhance your Christmas 
shopping experience. 

New sellers welcome $6 per table. 
 

Call Valerie Tylor on 0428 601 416  
for information  

For a quick sale advertise here 

FOR SALE - $17,000 
Paramount Delta 2005 Semi Off-

Road Caravan. 17’6” New Awning & 
Sides, Solar, AirCon, Gen Set 3.5KVA 

0408 090 009 

AGRICULTURAL MACHINERY 
FABRICATOR (WELDER) 

Immediate commencement for Long term 
position at Beverley Steel Fabrication.  

Welding experience is required. Trade 
qualification is preferred but not essential 
if you have required skills.  Applicants 
must be able to work both unsupervised 
and as part of a team, be well organised 
and a high dedication to quality of work. 
Long term security, excellent working 
conditions and a rewarding remuneration 
package are on offer to successful  
applicant. 
Applications to: Office Manager 
 Beverley Steel Fabrication 
 PO Box 69, Beverley WA 6304 
Or email to: jenifer@hydraboom.com.au  

 

APPRENTICESHIP 
Certificate III in Engineering 

(Heavy/Welding) 
Beverley Steel Fabrication has a Full-
Time Welding Apprenticeship position 
available. Successful applicant will join an  
enthusiastic team manufacturing the 
award winning Beverley Hydra Boom. 
 
Apprenticeship commencing early 2018,  
Some flexibility to start date available 
 
Applications close 15th December 2017 
Please send applications to  
 Office Manager 
 Beverley Steel Fabrication 
 PO Box 69, Beverley WA 6304 
Or email to: jenifer@hydraboom.com.au  

Licence Number: L/NMRB5463 

Your local tyre specialist  Merry Christmas  
and Best Wishes for  
a safe, happy and  
prosperous 2018. 

From Alan and Sally 
Beverley Tyre Service 

 

Please note we will be 
closed 11th January –  
29th January 2018 
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THANK	YOU	
Philip, Lynette, Wayne and 

Carrol would sincerely like to 

thank all the staff at Kalkarni 

for their wonderful care. We 

also would like to thank family 

and friends for their lovely 

thoughts and expressions of 

sympathy for the loss of our 

wife and mother, Valma Smith. 

SHIRE COUNCIL ELECTION 

I wish to thank all the electors 

for their vote of confidence in 

returning me as a councillor for 

the next for years and I will 

work with the Councillors and 

the Shire for the benefit of 

community. May everyone 

have a safe and joyful  

Christmas 

 

Chris Pepper 

 

FAST 5 NETBALL 

The Beverley Netball Club 

would like to thank all of the 

players and supporters that 

came along to the 6 week 

Fast5 season. Beverley was 

the first regional community in 

Australia to host this high 

paced version of netball and 

we were very pleased that we 

had enough for 4 teams. Keep 

an eye out for advertising in 

February as we gear up for the 

2018 football and netball  

pre-season training. 

A MESSAGE TO BEVERLEY PEOPLE WHO VOTED  
IN THE COUNCIL ELECTION, OCTOBER 2017 

 
My warmest thanks to the nearly one in four Beverley voters who put a 
tick next to my name at the recent Council election. Unfortunately, this 
wasn't a sufficient level of electoral support to secure a seat on Council. 
My only regret about the outcome is that I won't be able to drive forward 
any of the ideas presented in my policy platform for at least two years. 
However, please count on me to use every opportunity I can find to  
advocate for progressive reform that can make Beverley an even better 
community for its residents, particularly those who are too easily  
forgotten and the vulnerable. 
 
I'm not sure at all if I'll have another shot in two years' time - there are 
many factors to weigh up - but if I do, I'd hope to maintain the support of 
those who gave me a vote this time around. 
 
I wish every success to the candidates who were elected to Council. 
Shane Negus 

As mallets have kindly been donated 
from the Como Croquet Club.  
Croquet is now being played on 
Wednesday morning 8.00am and 
Friday evening 5.00pm to 6.30pm. If 
you wish to come down and have a 
go please do. Both ladies & men are 
very welcome. For further info phone 
Beverley 0428 371 714. 

CROQUET IN BEVERLEY 

COMMUNITY	INFO	

General Waste & Recycling Collection - Christmas Week 2017 

There will be no change to the collection service for the Christmas 

period and the new year week for the Beverley district. Check the 

calendar on the back of the Blarney for recycle bin days and the 

quick reference chart below for what can go in your recycle bin. 

 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO DISSOLVE 

The Association of the BALLY BALLY COMMUNITY HALL INC as 

of 16th February 2018. If you are interested in continuing this  

Association or have any queries please contact the Secretary on 

0427 464 050. 
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Beverley Garden and Tree Society 
 

Eighteen members attended the AGM and November meeting of the  
Garden Club with five apologies. Linley Thompson was again elected  
President, Betty Cable Vice President, Dorothy Sampson Secretary,  
Val Tylor Treasurer and Valerie Lamb Social Secretary. Annual fee will  
remain at $5 and morning tea, $2. 
 
This was followed by the general meeting where we congratulated  
ourselves on a successful Busy Bee at the Dead Finish so that the  
garden was neat and tidy for the Historical Society’s celebration day.   
 
The Rose Show was once again a delight for the senses and a debrief 
meeting with the CRC and RSL yielded a change for next year.  We will 
retain the exhibits and the show will be open on Saturday morning for 
those who could not visit on the Friday. 
 
After the meeting our guest speaker, James Rodereda of Landscapes 
Unhindered gave us some insight into his business. 
 
The next meeting will be our Christmas lunch on Tuesday 05 December 
at the Hotel Beverley at a cost of $30 each.  If members wish to  
attend and have not yet put their names down, please contact Dorothy on 
0429 989 031.  We will have a secret Santa and if you wish to participate, 
please supply a gift to the value of up to $10. 
 
The year is nearly over but there are still jobs to do in the garden during 
December before relaxing over Christmas. 
 

DECEMBER PLANTING 
 

Vegetables to plant  
Capsicum, eggplant,  
lettuce, tomato, zucchini, 
beetroot, celery and 
pumpkin. 
 
Flowers to plant 
Portulaca, sunflower,  
begonia, marigold,  
petunia, verbena, salvia 
and impatiens. 

 

U Beauty Country 
 

Present this coupon at your treatment to receive 
a FREE EYELASH TINT with any of my services 

 
NOW AVAILABLE 

Gift packs and Gift Vouchers 
 

Bookings available  
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

 
Kerry‐Anne Doyle ‐ Beauty Therapist  

124 Vincent Street, Beverley WA 6304 

0499 232 881 

 
 
 
 

Natway  
Furniture & 

Constructions 
ABN: 62 824 726 465 

 
 

Wayne & Natalie  
Ashworth 

 
 

Qualified  
Carpenter & Joiner 

Tradesman 
 
 

General Building Work 
 

Furniture Construction 
& Restoration 

 
 

27 Brooking Street, 
Beverley 

 
Phone:  

08 9646 0159 
 

Mobile: 0417 973 415 
(Wayne) 

 
Mobile: 0429 491 039 

(Natalie) 
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BEVERLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
  
We have had a very busy year at the Museum 
with many requests for family history, photos, 

events and buildings, plus the Societies 40th Anniversary and opening on 
extra days for tourist buses. 
 
Many thanks go to our band of very few but loyal helpers that man the  
Museum every Sunday. 
 
Our last day open for the year is Sunday 03 December, hours 11am – 3pm. 
Again we are appealing to the community for information regarding “The 
Main Camp” especially where it was as we have heard about on the left side 
of the highway where the lonely grave is and now further up on the right 
where the houses are. Please contact us on our email or one of the  
volunteers. 
 
Next meeting and our last for the year is Monday 04 December at the earlier 
time of 9.00am, followed by covering up for the summer. 

My name is Lindsay Tuckwell and I am 
a Kondinin Grain Grower.  
I intend to nominate for the CBH Board 
position in District 3. I look forward to 
talking to many growers in the coming 
months and welcome your call/email to 
discuss any issues you may like to 
bring to my notice. I am a strong  
advocate for CBH to remain a  

Cooperative.  
 
Nominations close on January 2, 2018 and voting papers will be sent out 
to all growers on 12 January. The poll will close 10am February 19 and 
then at the conclusion of counting the successful candidate will be an-
nounced. I urge every eligible grower to take part in the election as it is 
important you choose the representative you believe will do the best job. 
 
Regards Lindsay 
0427472759 
ldtuckwell@westnet.com.au 

Wildlife Emergency 
Response - WA 

 
We are a network of carers in WA 
specialising in the rehabilitation of 
injured and orphaned wildlife. 
 
We have a group of dedicated  
specialist carers to work with any 
wildlife found on roadsides. 
 

Contact Numbers 
Phyllis Facey: 0437 483 175  
Lynn Powell: 0417 959 913 
Sonia Cooke: 0423 806 757 

Cornerstone Visitor Centre Volunteer Project 
The Cornerstone Visitor Centre Volunteer Project aims to help the Visitor Centre to open 7 
days a week and support a positive experience for visitors and tourists to Beverley.  

What’s involved? Your helpful, friendly outlook; Visitor Centre customer service training;  
information and tour for uniform awareness of local and regional attractions and tourism  
products; availability for weekend roster (1/2 day per month); team ethic; project feedback; 
email address.  

The Volunteer Project will be rolled out as the Beverley Cornerstone is constructed so if you 
are interested in becoming part of an intergenerational team of enthusiastic volunteers  
prepared to promote Beverley and the region to visitors and tourists then come join us! 

Application forms – contact Ashleigh at the Beverley Community Resource Centre  
Ph: 9646 1600 E: adminbcrc@westnet.com.au 
 
Enquiries - Dee Ph: 9646 4054 E: deeridgway@bigpond.com 
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Stay AcƟve with the  
Beverley EverlasƟngs 

 
Date: Tuesday’s   

Time: 9am   

Place: Beverley Town Hall    

Cost: $1 

Come along for fun acƟvity followed by 
a social morning cuppa. 

Stay AcƟve is a volunteer community 
health program coordinated by the  

Wheatbelt Health Service. 

 

BILL CHAMBERS 
 

Chartered Accountant 
&  

Registered Tax Agent 
 

Tax return preparation 
 

Financial and accounting  
advisory services 

 
Office hours: 
Wednesday 

9.15am - 5.00pm 
 

129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 

 

BROOKTON  
PLUMBING 

ABN: 37 675 595 336 
 

FOR ALL YOUR  
PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 
AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 
*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 
 

PHONE: 
SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 
 

PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 

HAPPY 3RD BIRTHDAY  
TO THE EAST END GALLERY  

 

WHEN : Saturday 16 December 
     11am – 9pm 
 
WHERE: 116 Vincent Street Beverley 
 
WHAT: Open as per usual from 11am 

Pastel Demonstration by Hills Artist  
T.Brian Aylward from 3pm 

Drinks and Nibbles from 6pm 
LIVE MUSIC 

By  
GUY SLINGERLAND, JAN GEORGE  

AND LAWRENCE JONES  
 

RSVP by 12 December for catering purposes 
0414 255 781 (Kate) or admin@eastendgallery 
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BEVERLEY NATURALISTS CLUB NEWS 
 
In 2003 we did National Tree Day at George Street Reserve affectionately known as “Isobel Park”.  This was a collaborative 
project with assistance from Waters and Rivers, Greening Australia, WWF, the Shire of Beverley and the Year 7 class from 
Beverley District High School.  
 
The preparation of the area was undertaken by the Shire of Beverley, starting with a burn off to remove the awful weed, ‘love 
grass’ that had taken over. They then ripped farrows for the children to plant the trees in. The trees were donated by Waters 
and Rivers and Greening Australia they were planted by the children and they have been looked after ever since by Isobel. I 
went and had a look at the reserve the other day and was so pleased to see them, they have grown so well it is a real habitat 
for our wildlife. There was so many birds and the echidna’s have also been very busy in there. What a wonderful transformation 
from an area with just weeds and a fire risk to a beautiful and peaceful area. Thank you so much Isobel for all the years of hard 
work that you have done to keep this area looking so good but also single handed you have been digging out the weeds and 
allowing less flammable native grass to grow.  You have not only created this wonderful oasis, but you have also managed the 
fire risk. Well done Isobel and thank you. Any of the children involved with this area I fully recommend you go and have a look 
and see what you helped to achieve. I have spoken to Isobel and we are going to do National Tree Day there again next year. 
 
Wow what a wonderful day we had at Brooking Street Reserve on Saturday 04 November. We had 35 people come along. I 
was lucky enough to get Mick Davis come along and help me MC and he was fabulous. I explained what had been achieved in 

the reserve and we did the presentations. We were 
finally able to acknowledge our wonderful Bushfire 
Risk Management Planning Coordinator, John  
Hansen who was the main reason the reserve was 
saved. We also thanked the Shire of Beverley and 
the neighbours for all there help and understanding. 
It was also wonderful to have some of our original 
founding members Paula and John Clynk and Mrs 
Fleay and Mary Blechynden. We also had Desrae 
and Wayne Clarke and Greg and Vicki Warberton 
from Toodyay Naturalists Club. We also had  
President Dee Ridgway and Councillor David White 
and his wife come and enjoy it with us. I would also 
like to thank my band of helpers John and Karen 

Hansen, Jessamin and Joel Pain, Dottie Wilson and Mike Wilson. 
We were unable to thank the fire fighters because they were called 
away to fight a fire. We decided to have another event just to thank 
the firies. This was held on Tuesday 14 November for a BBQ dinner. 
We had this at the River Park and this was also a fabulous day. We 
had Superintendent Mark Bowen from DFES come and present the 
certificates to all our fire fighters. We also had the Beverley Shire 
CEO, Stephen Gollan and Shire of York CEO, Paul Martin. Thanks 
to Stephen for taking the photo’s and Tyron and Aaron for cooking 
the BBQ.  
Certificates were presented to: 
John Hansen Bushfire Risk Management Planning Coordinator 
Tyron McMahon Bushfire Risk Management Officer 
Aaron Kain Bushfire Risk Management Officer 
Troy Grainville Community Emergency Services Manager 
Mark and Brendan Lloyd York Volunteer fire brigade 
Greg Manzie York Volunteer fire brigade 
Kia Keremeta York Volunteer fire brigade 
Shane Greenmount Beverley Volunteer fire brigade  
We also said special thank you to Justin Corrigan and Shire of 
Beverley 
Thanks to everyone who came along and made these 2 days 
so successful. 
Any info please contact Phyllis on 0437 483 175 
bevnatsclub@gmail.com or like us on Facebook 
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         Station Gallery & Platform Theatre News 
                          The Station garden is available for public use at any time;  

                          just open the gates and enjoy! 

 Community Christmas Concert - NO NEED TO BOOK…..IT’S FREE! 
Well, it’s almost Christmas and Beverley Station Arts is inviting everyone to join us on Saturday 16th December 
to some Yuletide cheer at the Station. This free Family Christmas Concert is when the whole of town and  
surrounds come together for some fun and entertainment. There will be a Kid’s Musical Drama, Santa, a teaser 
performance by Whiskey and Boots for 2018, and then an Elvis Tribute! Read further in the Platform Theatre 
news for more information. Such generosity! So come along on Saturday 16th December to the Platform  
Theatre for our annual Community Christmas Concert. Bring a picnic, a few drinks, and enjoy some live  
entertainment. We are Thanking in advance Noel and Valda of Elders Beverley who as with the past three 
years are offering a Happy Hour to clients and friends from 7pm. The line-up for the Concert: 

               “Benjamin and Me”                                           “The One”                                      “Elvis Tribute” 
 

Community Engagement Project  
HAVE YOU CONTACTED BRUCE DENNY YET? PLEASE DO… Bruce is still keen to hear from as many local  
Historians, Photographers, Researchers, Artists, Musicians and Singers as he can to get the Platform Theatre 
project underway. The project will be in the form of a filmed geographic history of Beverley where real  
people’s stories will be recorded, being as inclusive as possible, with reenactments and getting kids also  
involved with narrating, interviewing and filming. There will be during the next twelve months film making  
workshops, acting, dancing, voice – interview techniques. 
 

 Artist-in-Residence  
Unfortunately, due to illness, artist Lesley Austin was unable to come back to the Station to conduct her  
workshops on Needle Felting and Intuitive Painting. And the painter Jana Vodessii-Buruffi who was to be at 
the Station first week in December, also cancelled. 
 
However, for most of the month of December we welcome to the Station Residence Georgia King and Mark 
Storen from Perth who form the new performance company Whiskey and Boots (not sure who is Whiskey and 
who is Boots!). The company was created to house the work of performer, director, writer, musician Mark 
Storen and performer/producer Georgia King. During their time in Beverley the will be writing a new musical 
drama production. And, they have very been most generous in offering to perform at our Christmas  
Concert – we thank them in advance! Also, they are happy to have people drop in to the Station to pick their 
brains regarding anything to do with their chosen profession, but really encourage the local youth who sing and 
or play musical instruments. 
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Whiskey and Boots performing the family musical drama “Benjamin and Me” 

 
Please keep an eye on bulletin for further information on residencies/any changes to schedule and/or contact 
Artist in Residence Coordinator Marylou on 9647 1027 / 0427 085 511 or email: hutchinson@wn.com.au  
Take a look at the AiR programme for next year – it’s almost full! 
Artists in Residence Programme for 2018: 
January – GALLERY CLOSED 
February – Carollyn Thompson (Perth) 
March – Carollyn Thompson (Perth) 
April – Melanie Trudy (Canada) 
May – Melanie Trudy (Canada) 
June – TBA 
July – Manu Madan. (Perth) 
August – Helen Amyes (York) 
September – Community Engagement 
October – Community Engagement 
November – Susan Hoy and Jennifer Sadler (Perth) 
December – Tyler Arnold (Victoria) 

January 2019 - Tyler Arnold (Victoria) 
 

Beverley Station Singers  
Singing practice on Wednesday 22nd November and 6th December - in preparation for singing with Kelly at the 
annual Legacy event at the Crown casino Monday 11th December, a Christmas lunch for 500 Legacy widows. Kelly 
Newton- Wordsworth directs the group on a monthly basis at $50 per session, or $105 for 3 months. Anyone 
interested in joining the singing group contact Tracey Fleay - Mobile: 0409 481 029 or Email: 
traceyfleay67@gmail.com 
 

Volunteer Thank You 
A huge thank you to Ross Leo from Combined Pest Control for doing a spider spray at the Station as a  
community donation.  
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And where would we be without the volunteers who gather at the Station to prepare the Platform Theatre in 

readiness for the monthly events? Thanks everyone – you deserve a cuppa mid busy-bee! 
 

 Platform Theatre 
THE DUMB THINGS-PAUL KELLY TRIBUTE 
It was a fabulous show and though only just over a hundred attended, BSA just made even. For those 

who were there to battle the cold, our thanks for being such a great audience. Below are pics captured by  
Emma Davies of some of guys and gals enjoying themselves. 
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COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS CONCERT Starting at 6.15pm Whiskey and Boots will be performing 
their kids show “Benjamin and Me”, followed by Santa, then a 15 minute teaser of Whiskey and Boot’s 
musical drama “The One” (coming to the Platform Theatre 14th April 2018) and then the Elvis Tribute 
from Mark Dodds till 10.30pm. Nothing beats celebrating yuletide with Christmas songs loved by the 

legendary Elvis! Thank you to Elders Beverley for once again sponsoring the happy hour. 

 What: Community Christmas Concert 

 When: Saturday 16th October 

 Where: Beverley Platform Theatre, 120 Vincent St 

 Time: Gates open 5.30pm. Show starts 6.15pm 

 Cost: FREE EVENT 

 BYO Picnic and Drinks 

 Elders Beverley Happy Hour 7pm 
 
Calendar of Events for 2017/18 Season:    
December: Saturday 16 – FREE Community Christmas Concert – Whiskey and Boots, Santa, Elvis Tribute 
January 2018: Saturday 20 - Movie Night under the Stars                                                                                                
February: Friday 23 Ballet at Beverley - Charlesworth Ballet College 
March: Saturday 10 – DIVAS All Male Revue – Diner en Blanc et Noir (BYO Picnic and dress black/white)                        
March: Thursday 29 – Monday 2 April:  50th ANNUAL ART PURCHASE EXHIBITION (presented at the Town 
Hall) with OFFICIAL OPENING Thursday 29 March   
April: Saturday 14 – THE ONE – Whiskey and Boots – musical drama 
April: Wednesday 25 - The Great Ride – Carmel Charlton (ANZAC musical drama)  
 
If any community group is looking to raise funds please keep it in mind that the Platform Theatre is available 
for events such as movie nights. With just a minimal hire cost of screen and projector, it makes for an easy 
fundraiser. If you would like to be included on the email list for notification of coming events (so you can for-
ward to friends), email secretary Sarah Miller miller@reachnet.com.au 
 
Beverley Station Arts Membership 
By joining NOW you will still get some benefit of event discounts. Becoming a member will give you discounted 
rates for all events plus free entry to the Easter Art Exhibition Opening Night. The cost is $30 for the first 
year and there after $25 per annum. You only need to attend six/five events and your membership is covered. 
Your support will assist us in maintaining the venue and to continue presenting a variety of entertainment for 
your enjoyment. We look forward to seeing you at the events we have planned for this season.  
 
To become a member of Beverley Station Arts Inc (Friend of the Station) please contact our treasurer Pauline 
Knight 9646 0946 for a Membership Application form and payment. (NB cheques to be made payable to  
Beverley Station Arts) and send to PO Box 112, Beverley 6304. 

Station Gallery Open Hours 
11.00am – 3.00pm on Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday   

Jenny Broun, President, Beverley Station Arts: 0419 040 063 / brounj@westnet.com.au 
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SOCIAL DARTS 
Thursday Nights  

7pm onwards 
Beverley Golf Club 

$2 cover charge 
Phone Mon  

0474 105 242 

Dale River Tennis Club 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Saturday 09  

December 2017 
COST: $15 per person 

Kids under 15 free 

Santa will be arriving at 6.45pm 

Named presents to be in by 6pm 

To be followed by an evening 

meal of various roast meats, 

 salads and sweets. 

Please bring a salad and sweet 

to share, and if you could also 

please bring along a quality  

donation for the Christmas  

Hamper Raffles.  

 

For more information,  

please call  

Matt 9647 1162 or 

Jenny 0407 983 449 

Do You Have a Farm or Private Fire Unit? 
 

Don’t Get Stuck at the Road Block! 
 

Apply for a Vehicle  
Identifier Sticker at the 
Shire of Beverley office. 

 

Available to Vehicles 
and Machinery with  
Direct Fire Fighting  
Capabilities only. 
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TAX RETURNS 
 

FORTIZ BUSINESS SOLUTIONS 
(Registered Tax Agent & Certified Public Accountant) 

 

Tax Returns for all entities 

Business Consulting 

Software solutions / setup  

Bookkeeping / Accounting 
  

OFFICE HOURS: 

FRIDAY 9.00am – 4.30pm 

101 VINCENT ST (Bankhouse) BEVERLEY 

Please phone for an appointment 

9646 0282 

Voice of the Avon 
101.3fm local, live radio 

SUNDAY 
8AM - 11AM  Sunday Morning  
       Coming Down - John 
12PM - 1PM   Soul & Inspiration 
       - Susan 
4PM - 6PM     Sunday Session  
       - Esmerelda 
 

MONDAY 
6AM - 10AM  Monday Breakfast - Bob 
10AM - 1PM  Mustang Sally - Susan 
1PM - 4PM    Folk/Swingin’ Jazz Club  
      - Peter 
4PM - 7PM    Celtic Note - Joe 
7PM - 10PM  Classic Sounds - Chris  
 

TUESDAY 
6AM - 9AM   Tuesday Breakfast 
9AM - Noon  Around the world - Leila 
Noon - 3PM  Country Roads - Joe 
3PM - 6PM    Rocking on the Avon  
      - Denni 
6PM - 9PM   Turn it up Tuesday  
            - Daymo 
  
WEDNES DAY 
6AM - 9AM   Music of a Lifetime  
             - Paul 
9AM - 1PM   A Little Bit of Everything 
     - Joe 
1PM - 4PM   Potpourri - Peter 
5PM - 7PM   Hump Day Variety  
                     - Christine 
7PM - 9PM   Back to the Future  
             - Frank 
 

THURSDAY 
6AM - 9AM   On the Upbeat - Rhonda 
9AM - 12PM Mustang Sally - Susan 
12PM - 3PM  Kaleidoscope - Chris 
3PM - 6PM    Sweet with a Beat - KT 
6PM - 9PM    Avon Valley Rock n Roll 
      - Milo 
 

FRIDAY 
6AM - 10AM   Friday Breakfast - Bob 
10AM - 12PM Memory lane - KT 
12PM - 3PM   Michael’s Mix Up   
       - Michael 
3PM - 6PM     Tonkin’ Along - Tonks 
6PM - 9PM     Avon Valley Country  
       - Milo 
 

SATURDAY 
6AM - 10AM  Saturday Morning  
       Variety Show - Terry 
12PM - 3PM  Saturday Mix - Graham 
 
Phone: Studios 9641 2422;  

Station Manager 0439 417 664 

e-mail: radio6ycr@hotmail.com  
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LEGO CLUB 
LEGO club on Tuesday’s  

3.00pm - 4.00pm  
$2 per session  

With a healthy afternoon  
tea provided at  

the Beverley CRC. 

 

 

C & B TRANSPORT 
 

DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND CHILLER GOODS 
 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 
 

TO 
 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 
 

FROM 
 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE MARKETS 
 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 
 

ON 
 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 
 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 

 

 

Beverley RSL 
Sub-Branch 

The next RSL meeting will be 

held at 6.30 pm on  

Wednesday 13th December 2017 

at the RSL Hall, 50 Forrest St, 

Beverley. 

 
For more information call  

Tony Mullen 0400 246 840. 

Ballard Cleaning 

Pasture Seed and Canola Specialists 

North Road Tincurrin 
Ring Neil  9883 2005 or 0428 832 053 

Canola cleaning and seed treatments at 
the best price 

Gravity grading, the ONLY way to get the best quality 
seed for sowing 

Bags, bulka bags or bulk                 New bulka bags 
1000 seed count and germ tests 

Pasture seed, all species and varieties 
Serradella de-hulling specialists 

New destoner for removing sand and stones 
Bookings by appointment 
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VISITOR CENTRE 

Beverley Merchandise: 

 Hats and Beanies 

 Ceramic & Travel Mugs 

 Coasters & Stubby Holders 

 Hand towels and Tea Towels 

 Local Honey 

 Local Jams and Preserves 

 Blacklist Coffee Beans 

 Wildflower Seeds 

OUR SERVICES 

Photocopying 

Instant Photo Kiosk 

Wide Format Printing 

Personalised Products: 

Stubby holders, Mugs, Steins, Slates 

Binding: 

Wire, Thermal & Plastic 

Desktop Publishing 

Laminating‐All Sizes 

Conversion of: 

 VHS to DVD 

 Negative & Slide  

 Tape & Record to CD 

Send/Receive Faxes 

Send/Receive Emails 

Beverley Bulletin Newsletter 

Book Exchange 

GOVERNMENT SERVICES 

Dept. of Human Services 

Govt. Computer Kiosk 

Dept. of Veteran’s Affair’s 

Australian Taxation Office  

Senior’s Computers 

TRAINING FACILITIES 

Group Training & Workshops  

One on One Training 

Video Conferencing Suite 

ROOM HIRE 

Office For Daily Rental 

Training Room Hire 

Meeting Room Hire 

OPENING HOURS: Monday – Friday 8.30am – 4.00pm 
132 Vincent Street, Beverley WA 6304 

Phone: 08 9646 1600 Fax: 08 9646 1295 
Email: beverley@crc.net.au  Website: www.beverleycrc.net 

Corporate or Personalised Gifts and Products  
Mugs Text - RRP $12.95 - XMAS SPECIAL $9.95 
Mugs Graphic - RRP $14.95 - XMAS SPECIAL $10.95 
 Travel Mugs - RRP $29.99 - XMAS SPECIAL $19.99 
Water Bottle 700ml - RRP $29.95 - XMAS SPECIAL $19.95 
 ChromaLux Metal Signs - RRP $19.95 - XMAS SPECIAL 

$14.95  
 Coasters set of 4 - RRP $17.95 - XMAS SPECIAL $13.95 
 Custom Cushions - RRP $19.95 - XMAS SPECIAL $15.95  
 Stubby Holders - RRP $7.99 - XMAS SPECIAL $5.99 
 Stone Slates - RRP $19.95 - XMAS SPECIAL $14.95 
 Photo Panel - RRP $14.99 - XMAS SPECIAL $12.99  
 

Christmas Personalised Labels and Stickers  
See our wide range of sizes and textures to choose from. Pre  
designed labels or personalise your own! Take advantage of this  
special offer and have all your Christmas labels ready for the festive 
season! 
 

Christmas Gift Wrapping Service  
Do you have a special present you would like wrapped?  
Would you like us to take the hassle out of wrapping presents?  
Talk to the friendly staff at the Beverley CRC. 
Small - $2.50 per item 
Medium - $3.00 per item  
Large - $4.00 per item  

BEVERLEY CHRISTMAS COOKING COMPETITION 

You can win a $200 gift voucher to Kitchen Warehouse simply by entering 
your homemade ‘Christmas Treats’ to the annual Beverley Christmas  
Cooking Competition.  
Treats can be any sweet or savoury, whatever you are famous for! 
Entries must be received by 11.00am on Thursday 21 December at the  
Beverley Community Resource Centre. Open to everyone in the community, 
so get cooking. For further information contact the CRC 9646 1600. 

*** CRAZY CHRISTMAS SPECIALS *** 
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SWEDISH MASSAGE FOR LADIES!! 
Come in for this Christmas Special &  
enjoy a Relaxation Massage of 1 hour 

( $75 ) PLUS a BONUS of  
extra half an hour for FREE !! 

If you cannot come to me,  
don’t worry, I can go to you!! 
Be quick to make a booking on 

0408 177 762 
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COUNTRY  
LINE DANCING 

 

Thursday’s  

9.30am - 12.00pm 

At the Beverley Town 

Hall 

Enquires:   
Jill  9646 0283 

BEVERLEY SWIMMING POOL 
 

CLOSED TUESDAYS 
 

LAP SWIMMERS 
MONDAY - FRIDAY 

6AM - 7AM 
 

GENERAL PUBLIC 
MONDAY - SUNDAY 

12PM TO 7PM 
CLOSED TUESDAY 

 
$5 - ADULTS 
$3 - PENSIONERS/ 
 CONCESSION 
$1 - CHILDREN UNDER 16 
$1 SPECTAORS 
FREE CHILDREN 5 & UNDER 
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BRIDGE - Card Game 
 

If you would like to come along 
and enjoy a game of bridge.  

We welcome all new members  
to join us.   

WHEN: Mondays   
TIME: 1.00pm  

WHERE: CWA Hall  

 Travelling Overseas or around Australia? 
To book a holiday of a lifetime 
Contact your local travel professional 
 

Catherine Riches 
 
 

Tel: (61)8 9647-2173 Email: broker3@bigpond.com 
Travel Associates Australia Pty Ltd - ATAS accredited 

Member of the Independent Travel Group 

Warriors Wellbeing 
Keeping Safe - Everyone’s Responsibility 

 

At this time of the year we are all busy, often feeling tired, our nerves can be a bit raw and sometimes we are just 
“over it”.  Everyone gets a bit tired and rundown, from kids at school to mums and dads at home or at work. 

 

We all know there’s lots of work to get done to get us through to the end of the year. This may include finishing the 
harvest, various stock work, that last FIFO swing before holidays, getting that last job finished and having kids end 
of year school events to attend.  This can lead to us working beyond our limit.  

 

We all have a varying capacity to both absorb those extra things thrown at us and our ability to get the job done, 
this can differ depending on an individual’s work ethic. We should never assume “what I can do is the norm”, then 
place that expectation on family members, employees or work colleagues. 

 

Occupational Health & Safety (OHS) gives us a legislative framework to guide us, but it doesn’t allow for the  
cultural context in which us blokes sometimes operate. The cultural context means our approach to risk taking (we 
are hard wired risk takers); our need to get the job done (task orientated/deadlines); and our approach to winning. 
These behaviours can cloud our judgement around keeping safe both in the workplace and in our personal life.  
We need to be aware and manage our behaviour otherwise we will invariably fail in our responsibility to stay safe. 

 

Keeping safe needs to start somewhere, it is no different to our individual health. I always say that my health is my 
responsibility, it is not my doctors, my workplace or my wife’s. However, my wife is very good at giving me a good 
kick up the backside to get me to the doctor to do my annual service visit, my dentist appointment or my skin 
check.   

 

So, when it comes to keeping safe it is everyone’s responsibility.  It is up to all of us whether we are in the  
workplace, belong to a community group, or within our family setting to be vigilant about keeping safe.  

Tips to keeping safe: 

 Constantly remind ourselves about work protocols; 

 As employers, have realistic expectations of our employees; 

 Look out for work colleagues, be aware and respond to behaviour changes. Talk to them about it! 

 Try and maintain a balanced life, we can only do so much before fatigue becomes an issue; 

 Outside busy times, take time out;  

 Enjoy what we do. 

 

As another year winds down let’s keep safe by staying focused on the job at hand, so we all can get to enjoy the 
upcoming holiday break. 

 

Merry Christmas and we wish everyone a safe and festive new year. 

 

Owen and the Team 
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   DJ YATES  
Authentic Heritage Restoration 

 
 

BRICK AND STONEWORK RESTORATION 
AUTHENTIC REPOINTING Of MORTAR, RISING 
DAMP RECTIFIED 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
 

PHONE DAVE 0419 041 542   

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all of our patrons 

PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES  
Available to the community of Beverley 

 
You  can  refer  yourself  or  your  child  to 
the following health professionals: 
 Child  Health  Nurse  ‐  9646  3200  
to  make  an  appointment,  Hospital  
Admin Staff will assist you  in  setting an 
appointment  time,  which  will  be  on 
most occasions a Monday. 
  
School Health – 9641 0200  
  
Dietetics –  9690 1320 
  
Occupational Therapy ‐ 0429 466 224 
  
Physiotherapy  –  a  Doctors  referral  is 
required  –  Please  send  all  referrals  to 
P.O Box 140 Beverley or drop them  into 
the  Beverley  hospital.  All  referrals  are 
forwarded  onto  to  Northam  Hospital 
where  they  are  prioritised  and  
wait listed. Clients will be acknowledged 
with  a  letter  informing  them  of  the  
approximate wait  time and will be seen 
in Beverley   
 
Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required  
Please  send  to  PO  Box  142,  
Beverley or drop referral to the Beverley 
Hospital (attendance Fridays)  ** 
  
Social Work – Phone  9690 1320 
  
Speech Pathology – Phone 9690 1321 
Services  are  provided  at  the  Primary 

Health Building, on  the  corner of  John 
and  Forrest  Streets,  Beverley.    There 
may  be  a  waiting  time  for  
services. 

These  services  are  provided  by  WA 
Country Health Service  and  are  free of 
charge.    (Please note  that  the Podiatry 
Service  is  a  private  practice  and  is  not 
free  of  charge  ‐  there  is  a  fee  at  first 
consultation  but  the  WACHS/Beverley 
Health  
Service do not get involved in taking fee 
payments  –  only  assisting  at  receiving 
the  referrals  for  appointment.    The  
Doctor’s  referrals  are  usually  faxed  to 
the  service  provider,  Como  Podiatry, 
who  contact  the patient by phone and 
make an appointment). 

 If  you  have  any  concerns  about  your 
own  health  or  your  child’s  health  and  
development,  please  phone  the  
relevant  health  professional  to  discuss 
your  concerns.  Alternatively,  you  can 
speak  to  the  Child  Health  or  School 
Health  Nurse,  or  your  GP,  to  discuss 
your  concerns  and  to  determine  the 
most appropriate referral. 

Avon & Central Primary Health 
Promoting Healthy Lifestyles 
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E Squire  
Contracting Services 

 
 

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Poly Pipe Laying 

 

 
E Squire Contracting Services  

Beverley and surrounding districts 
 

 

Phone: 9646 0800 
 

Errol Squire 0438 682 687  

BEVERLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY CELEBRATES THEIR 40TH ANNIVERSARY ON 18TH OCTOBER 2017  
 

On the exact day that a meeting was held to form the Beverley Historical Society we had a wonderful 
gathering of around 60 people to acknowledge and celebrate the societies achievements. Guests  
included our current and past members and their families, Shire councillors and members of the York 
Society and Museum and many Beverley locals.  
 
The Dead Finish Museum was open to visitors for morning tea and a look around to see how the  
Museum has developed since it was opened in 1984. They also enjoyed the “Remembering Them  
Exhibition” celebrating the Centenary of Beverley`s complete involvement in WWI.  
 
This was followed by a wonderful lunch at the Lesser Hall arranged by Glenys Petchell. Morag Whitney 
had done a timeline of our 40 years and people perused this and the display of the minute books, photo 
albums of our activities, trips and exhibitions over time.  
 
President Di Smith outlined the Societies history and many achievements. She acknowledged the hard 
work of early members – in particular Mrs Ruth Mann, Mrs Maree Hutchinson and Mrs Beth Hutchinson 
– the first office bearers - for their wonderful efforts to set up the Society properly, become affiliated with 
the RWAHS and to secure a home for the society at the Dead Finish Museum.  
 
We are proud to have fought for and saved the “Settlers Arms”, the Railway Station and much of  
Beverley`s written history. This is an ongoing process.  Di pointed out our continual involvement in  
helping the Shire, many families and organisations research and record their history.  Since 1994 we 
have enjoyed the Year 2 class `Olden Days` activities morning each year. (see pages 28-29) Another 
significant project was to see all former schools in the district remembered with a plaque.                                        
 
Di thanked the Garden Club for their planning, planting and ongoing maintenance of the lovely museum 
gardens.  
 
After much fine food and chatter our first Secretary and only continual member Maree Hutchinson cut a 
beautiful cake with Bruce Mann – in remembrance of his mother – our first President Mrs Ruth Mann.  
 
We thank everyone for their attendance and appreciation of the efforts of the Beverley Historical Society 
over 40 years.  

LIVING CULTURES 
 
 Kombucha, Scoby and 

Starter Liquid 
 Milk Kafir Grains 
 Sourdough Starter 

Leaveu 
 Raw Unprocessed  

Sauerkraut 
 
Set-up, Tasting, Instruction 

 

Phone Valerie 

0459 388 627 
 
Email 
healthylivingbev@westnet.com.au 
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#UNCOVERED – Borrelia, similar to the 
European strains that cause Lyme,  
confirmed in Australian ticks by  
international expert! 

Michelle Wills was a lead researcher of 
Lyme-like illness in the 1990s, before the 
government decided “There’s no Lyme 
here.” Last year, as a result of the Senate 
inquiry, we became aware that some of 
the work in her 1995 thesis has never 
been published online. 

We are now pleased to announce that, in 
partnership with Dr Wills, we have  
ensured the entire thesis is publicly  
available at  

http://hdl.handle.net/1959.13/1350473 

The ‘new’ information includes: 

• details of how spirochaetes found in 
Australian ticks in 1991 were confirmed 
to be Borrelia species, by one of the  
international experts that first discovered 
Borrelia burgdorferi (p123-124) 

• tests indicating the Australian Borrelia 
were more closely related to European 
strains that cause Lyme, than American 
(p169) 

• an experiment showing that immobile 
objects found in the ticks were identical to 
dead Borrelia afzelii, a European strain 
that causes Lyme disease (p120) 

her response to the 1994 Russell and 
Doggett study, that the government has 
relied on for so many years (p164-170) 

M i c h e l l e  m a d e  a p p r o p r i a t e  
recommendations for further research. 

These recommendations were ignored, 
and her thesis isn’t mentioned in any of 
the reviews of evidence we’ve read. Do 
you think this has contributed to our  
current situation? 

 

LANDSCAPES UNHINDERED 
ABN: 29342778784 - James Rodoreda 

 
A new landscaping business for the  Avon Valley and districts.  

 
We aim to provide a complete professional service for our valued 

customers from the conceptual stages through to completion,  
whatever the job maybe. 

 
SERVICES 

Landscape Design and Construction 

Water Resource Management  

Reliable retic systems that will transform your garden 

Bore /pump and Tank installation , Grey water options 

Custom metal and welding 

 
Property Maintenance including 

Rotary Hoe – Mulching -  Soil 

improvement 

Kanga & Attachments 

 

Contact James 

M | 0437 513 065    
E | james.rod6@bigpond.com  
W | landscapesunhindered.com 

 

York Estate Agents  
(Beverley Division) 

 

Good, Bad or Ugly We Sell! 
Free Appraisals 

“Properties WANTED we have qualified buyers waiting 
now” 

Estate Experts 
Professional and Trustworthy 

 

Residential-Helen Stubing 0407 964 611  
Rural- Mike Bawden  0403 268 158 
Rentals- Jenette Callaghan 0418 929 011  
Office - 9641 1335    Fax - 9641 1334 
www.yorkfn.com.au  
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SARAH SOMERS 
LAWYER 
 

Family Law – Divorce – Separation  

Property Settlement - Restraining Orders  

Defacto Relationships - Children’s Issues 

Contact/Residence - Competitive hourly rates 

Reduced fee for Initial Consultation 
 

Serving the Wheatbelt Community 

85 Fitzgerald St, Northam 
P | 9622 9687 

E | sarahsomers@iinet.net.au 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

One stop shop for all your Septic Systems. 
Supply & Install 

Plumbing Licence PL 5829  Gas Fitting Licence GF 7422 
 
 

ALL ASPECTS OF EARTHMOVING 
House Pads  Site Cuts 

 

Block Clearing  Laser Levelling 
 

Service Trenches 
To Shire and engineer specifications. 

 
SAND SUPPLIES 
Metal        Gravel 

  
BULK HAULAGE 

Truck and Dog Trailer Backhoe 315 SE John Deere 
 

Side Shift Extender Hoe 
 

Bob Cat Loader 
 

Forklift Post Hole Borer 
 

General Freight ingage and over width loads 
credited. 

 

 

40 years experience in all aspects of Earthmoving. 

Phone: 
Ron  0429 088 689  

BEVERLEY  
LANDFILL SITE 

 
NEW OPENING HOURS 

 
Saturday 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Sunday 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Monday 8.00am – 3.30pm 

 
CLOSED  

Christmas Day 
and 

Total Harvest Ban Days 
 

PLEASE NOTE 
MONDAY’S EARLIER  

CLOSING TIME 

 

Unique Strokes W.A. 
Painting & Decorating 

Reg. No. 4236 
 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 
Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 
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ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER  
OF BUFFALOES  

 
 
 
 

GLE (Inc) 
QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 

 
 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge,  

Hunt Road, Beverley 
 
 

The objects of our order are  
Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 

 
 

For more info - contact  
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact  
Bill McDonald on 9646 0746 Tom 0419 945 240 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 
silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 

 

Robbie Higginson 
 

Mobile: 0427 384 977 
Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339 

Abn: 26 997 512 874 
Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areas All types 

 

WILLS AND ENDURING  

POWERS OF ATTORNEY 

 
A friendly service for York,  
Beverley and Quairading.   

John will come to your house or 
farm. 

  
JOHN MULLER LLB 

SOLICITOR 
  
  

0419 899 779 
 

Email: mullja@bigpond.com  

WD & LM SLEEP 
BOBCAT 

House tank and shed pads, laser level to engineered 
specifications, also bobcat site work, block cleanups 

and post hole digger. 

M: 0429 461 314 

 

AVON DRILLING 
SERVICE 

 

Mick Lewis 
Mob: 0427 814 055 

 
 

WATER BORES 

BORE DEVELOPMENT 

MINI EXCAVATOR HIRE 

POST HOLE DRILLING 
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GYM MEMBERSHIPS 
 

Now is the perfect time to get your gym membership.  
Available now from the Shire of Beverley office. 
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THE BLUE LINE  
Beverley Police Station 

57 Hunt Road, Beverley WA 6304 BeverleyPol@twitter.com 
Phone: 9646 3333  Crime Stoppers: 1800 333 000 

Hello Everyone, 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ian and I would like to wish you all a Very Merry Christmas.  Last month we spoke a lot about road safety in the lead 
up to Christmas and the New Year, so our message to you today is simple; wherever you go and whatever you do, 
give the most precious gift of all, LIFE, arrive alive. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

For those of you who missed last month’s edition, you can catch us in the main street of Beverley on Saturday  
morning 16 December 2017 at 9.00am - 1.00pm to sign up and take the ‘Safe Speed Promise’. Come on down if 
you’d like to know more about this road safety initiative. 
 
Until next year, stay safe. 
Sergeant Karen Berry and Senior Constable Ian Jeffrey 
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CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Service in Beverley 
8:00 am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 
 
 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 
 
 

Sunday 10:30am -  
Meeting for Worship 

 
 

For more information & enquiries 
phone 9646 0575. 

BEVERLEY  
CHRISTIAN  

FELLOWSHIP 
 

 

Bible study 
Monday evening at 7.30pm 

followed by supper and a time  
of caring and sharing fellowship 

place alternating homes 
 

Visiting Pastor from independent  
ministries 

SWOT (South West Outreach Team) 
1st Wednesday of the month 

10.00am 
Place 16 Barnsley Street, Beverley 

 
Enquiries 

9646 0282 or 9646 0546 

BEVERLEY 
HOME 

CHURCH 
 

Meet 1st and 3rd  

Saturday of each month 

meeting at 3.30pm 

Fellowship meal at 6.00pm 

followed by a games night 

16 Barnsley Street, 

Beverley 

Enquiries - 9646 0546 
50 Hunt Road, Beverley 
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Please contact Rev Irene  
on 9646 0470 for details. 

 

The Church of 
United Spiritualism 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 
COUNSELLING 

 
The Wheatbelt  

Community Drug  
Service Team will  

be visiting  
Beverley Hospital  

fortnightly.  
 

For appointments please phone  
Jackie Darby on  

96211 055. 

Meals	on	Wheels	
DECEMBER	2017	

BEVERLEY HOSPITAL AUXILIARY   

OP SHOP on FRIDAYS 2pm ‐ 4pm 
Donated, clean clothing is very much appreciated.  

No electrical appliances, underwear or bathers accepted.  
Donated items may be left at Avon Trading please. 

 

Friday 01 December 

Cherril Paskov, Sue Lines, Judy Williams 

Friday 08 December 

Heather McLean, Valda Morton, Gina Adams 

Friday 15 December 

Ingrid Bell, Maree Hutchinson, Betty Wauchope 

Friday 01 - J Johnson 
 
Monday 04 - V McKelvie-Wilson 
Tuesday 05 - B Sims 
Wednesday 06 - G & R McCallum 
Thursday 07 - G & P Burns 
Friday 08 - D & E White 
 
Monday 11 - N Darr 
Tuesday 12 - S Eramiha 
Wednesday 13 - G Courtney &  

   M Alford 
Thursday 14 - R Kessener 
Friday 15 - M Smith 
 
Monday 18 - J Howell 
Tuesday 19 - G Roache 
Wednesday 20 - A & K Boyle 
Thursday 21 - S Negus 
Friday 22 - G Redding 
 
Monday 25 - PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Tuesday 26 - PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Wednesday 27 - B Wauchope 
Thursday 28 - R Kessener 
Friday 29 - J Johnson 
 

We would like to thank all of our  
volunteers who give their time to help 
others in our community. Your time, 

smiles and help never goes  
unnoticed, we wish everyone in our 
community a very Merry Christmas. 

For the Information of the Beverley Community 
 
I am a former Catholic school History and Religious Education teacher 

who has had the privilege of studying most of the world’s major faiths in 

depth at university and elsewhere since the 1980s. Islam and Judaism 

were particular focuses of my studies. In the course of my teaching  

career, I had the good fortune to meet people from many different faith 

backgrounds and some with none at all. Indeed, my expertise in the area 

of comparative religions was recognised by the Western Australian  

government which in 2002 commissioned me to co-author the Religion 

and Life course of study which is offered to Years 11 and 12 students in 

many private schools across WA.  

 

In the many interactions I have had with Australian Muslims over 30 

years, both professionally and in my private life, I’ve been greatly  

impressed by their decency, humanity and loyalty to our great nation – it 

was my concern that the Muslim Community is being discriminated 

against which led to erecting a sign on my property welcoming them to 

“COME IN AND SHARE A CUPPA”. This has unfortunately been  

vandalised on several occasions.  

 

More recently I have been subjected to further vandalism as a sign  

reading RESIST ISLAMOPHOBIA on the rear of my 4WD vehicle was 

ripped off while the car was parked in Vincent Street on 21 October. I 

was inside the Beverley Council chamber at the time following the count 

for the local election in which I was a candidate. It dismays me, as I’m 

sure it does most fair-minded Aussies that a few individuals in our  

community are prepared to violate another person’s right to free speech.  

Anthony Shane Negus 
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Phone for a Free Quote 

 

Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 
 Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super 

sheds, House pads 
Fully mobile service 
 Over 30 Years Experience 
 7 Days A Week 
 Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
FB: www.facebook.com/dawsonsconcrete 

The Beverley CRC will be closed for the PUBLIC HOLIDAYS over the festive season. 
We will be open from 12noon ‐ 2pm until Monday 15 January when normal trading hours will 
resume. We wish all of our clients, friends and families a very Merry Christmas and a safe and 
prosperous 2018. From the committee and staff at the Beverley CRC 
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ORBS - ALICE IN WONDERLAND 

HUNTERS - WHERE’S WALLY 

SPINNERS - SOMETHING S 
FAST5 TEAMS 
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Max Hunter’s 
Firewood Supplies 

Ph: 96461 236 

  

The Jarrah Bush Wood 
is sold by the tonne. 
 Delivered in truck or 

 trailer loads. 
 

Phone: 0429 646 123 
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BEVERLEY SWIMMING CLUB 
 
We have commenced our new season, if you are interested in 
becoming a member of the Beverley Swimming Club you must 
have passed Stage 3 in swimming. 
 
We meet at the Beverley Swimming Pool on Monday’s from 
3.15pm onwards and we have time trials on Friday’s. 
RegistraƟons are now open for the Beverley Swimming Club. 
New Member:  hƩps://www.myswimresults.com.au/
MembershipNewRegistraƟon.aspx?ClubID=617 
Renewing Members:  hƩps://www.myswimresults.com.au/
MembershipRenewRegistraƟon.aspx?ClubID=617 

 
If you are interested in joining please contact our club secretary 
Sally Kilpatrick for further information: 4kilpatricks@gmail.com 

Results 
Mens Pennants 
Saturday 04 November  
Blue (8) vs Toodyay (0)  
White (1.5) vs Dowerin (6.5) 
 
Saturday 11 November  
Bolgart (7) vs Blue (1)  
White (6.5) vs York (1.5) 
 
Saturday 18 November  
Blue (7) vs Goomalling (1) 
White BYE 
 
Ladies Pennants 
Tuesday 31 October 
Beverley (1) vs Northam Red (3) 
 
Tuesday 08 November 
Beverley (3) vs Dowerin Green (1) 
 
Tuesday 21 November 
Dowerin Gold (1) vs Beverley (3) 
 
Upcoming games 
Saturday 02 December 
Men's Pennants 
York vs Blue  
White vs Northam 
 
Tuesday 05 December 
Ladies Pennants  
York Gold vs Beverley 
 
Saturday 09 December 
Men's Pennants 
Blue vs Dowerin  
White vs Dowerin 
 
Tuesday 19 December 
Ladies Pennants 
Toodyay vs Beverley 
 
Don't forget the New Year’s  
celebrations at the Club on Sunday 
31 December, see flyer on page 7 
of this blarney edition. 
 
There will be mixed bowls on 
Wednesday evenings at 6.00pm 
until Christmas, names in by 
5.30pm. 
 
Also there will be twilight bowls on 
Wednesdays and Saturdays during 
January check the board at the club 
for more information. 
 
Croquet is played at the club on 
Wednesday mornings and Friday 
evenings, further details can be 
found on page 15 of this blarney. 
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BEVERLEY CRICKET CLUB  

 
 

The Beverley Inkosi Design Redbacks once again has a young side and with a few old boys is looking  
forward to a successful season.  We have had a number of new recruits in Darrell Bennell, Sam Bennell, 
Bevan Bennell Snr, Phil Collard, Nathan Whitely and also welcome back Kodie Fleay, Blake Wansbrough, 
Daniel Gollan and Luke Gollan. 
 
Our first game for the 2017/18 season was against Quairading. 
 

Saturday 28 October 2017 
Beverley 9 for 189 defeated Quairading All Out for 86 

 
Beverley Batting: Liam Gollan 73, Stephen Gollan 58, Thomas McLean 17 
Quairading Bowling: Rohan Hadlow 4 for 33, Shaun Simpson 2 for 21 
Quairading Batting: Tom Curtin 25, Jessie White 13 
Beverley Bowling: Kodie Fleay 4 for 23, Thomas McLean 2 for 7 
Game Highlight: 110 run partnership between Stephen and Liam Gollan. The new ball bowling of Kodie 
Fleay.  Congratulation to Liam Gollan who batted exceptionally well in making his highest score to date 
with 73. 
 

Saturday 04 November 2017 
Beverley All Out for 180 lost to Tammin 6 for 193 

 
Beverley Batting: Luke Gollan 47, Sam Bennell 40, Stephen Gollan 20 
Tammin Bowling: Nick Taylor 4 for 30, Luke Button 3 for 39, Cory Dixon 2 for 35 
Tammin Batting: Nick Taylor 60 not out, Scott Button 46, Isaac Stokes 34 
Beverley Bowling: Nathan Whitely 3 for 25, Phil Collard 1 for 13, Stephen Gollan 1for 26 
Game Highlights: The batting of our two you guns in Sam and Luke and the return to bowling of Daniel 
Gollan after his knee injury along with the bowling of boom recruit Nathan Whitley. 
 

Sunday 12 November 2017 
Beverley All Out for 170 lost to Brookton All Out for 211 

Beverley Batting: Luke Gollan 61, Darrell Bennell 61 not out, Daniel Gollan 14 
Brookton Bowling: Damien Rushton 2 for 17, Toby Blechynden 2 for 23, Time Evans 2 for 24 
Brookton Batting: Damien Rushton 73, Roy Yarren Snr 56 
Beverley Bowling: Phil Collard 3 for 17, Darrell Bennell 2 for 14, Troy Granville 2 for 21 
Game Highlights: The all-round game by Veteran Darrell Bennell and the bowling of young Phil Collard 
and Troy Granville.  Well done to Mitchell Ashworth and Warky Ugle Jnr who played this game. 
 
The club has started off the season well with a great win over Quairading and has been competitive in our 
games to date.  It is great to see that we have a number of new players along with some junior players 
who have play very well.  All goes well for a successful summer. 
 
The Inkosi Design Redbacks wish all a safe and enjoyable festive period and look forward to 2018. 

 
Upcoming Fixtures 
Sunday 03 December   Seabrook vs Beverley  Brookton 

Sunday 10 December  Quairading vs Beverley Quairading 

Sunday 17 December  Beverley vs Tammin  Beverley 

Saturday 03 February Beverley vs Brookton Beverley 

Saturday 10 February  York vs Beverley   York 

Saturday 17 February Beverley vs Seabrook Beverley 
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Beverley Horse and Pony Club 
 

Jenifer Petchell Life Membership 
 

Life membership is the highest honour that a club and committee can award to a person and 
we believe that Jenifer Petchell has more than earned it. This honour is earned by giving 
countless hours and years, selflessly dedicated to our club and the knowledge that Jenifer will 
keep on giving her time generously for many more years. 
 
Jenifer first joined our club in 1986, making 2017 her 31st year as a member. Throughout her 
many years at the club she has tried her hand at pretty much everything; which has given her a 
wealth of knowledge. She is our go to person whenever any of us has a question. 
 
She has always been an asset to Beverley Horse and Pony Club. She was invited onto the 
committee as the junior representative in the early 1990’s. Since then she has only taken one 
year off from the committee whilst pregnant. She has had numerous rolls while on the  
committee including Chief Coach Coordinator, President, Vice President, general committee, 
Event Organiser and various other sub committees. She has been Avon Zone Delegate since 
1997, PPMG subcommittee 17 years ongoing, zone representative to State Council for nearly 
11 years and recently joined the State Advisory Panel. 
 
In April 1994 Jenifer taught her first lead rein class. Fortunately for the club, Jenifer really found 
her passion for coaching and she has not stopped since. She has an amazing wealth of 
knowledge and is so willing to share it with anyone ready to learn. 
 
Many of you see the work that Jen does around the club – from coaching to busy bees to being 
a mum; but what we do not see is the endless hours behind the scenes. Creating lesson plans 
to suit each rider, organising events for a huge amount of people to enjoy, printing certificates 
and answering endless questions. Then there’s never ending trips to Bunnings when we have 
a great idea that something needs updating; offering to take those less fortunate to our 
windups or shows, helping them and teaching them how to prep and make their horses look a 
little less like country bumpkins. When you need help or answers Jenifer always finds the time. 
She is one of a kind and we are truly fortunate to have her. 
 
We only have two other life members within the club; Mrs Leslie Barret-Lennard and Annette 
Peart. Therefore, it is our  
pleasure to give Jenifer Petchell 
this badge and the honour that 
comes with it. You have work 
tirelessly for years and without 
you and your family the club 
would not be what it is today. 
This award is just a small token 
from past, present and future 
members to you for all the years 
of work, sweat, blood, tears and 
never-ending love you have  
given Beverley Horse and Pony 
Club.  
 

Thank you from the members of 
the Beverley Horse and Pony 
Club. 
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Beverley Horse and Pony Club 
2017 Wind Up and Presentations 

 

Wind Up 
On Saturday 18 November at 3pm our riding members saddled up at the club grounds, rode 
through town and out to our founding members home, Mrs Lesley Barrett-Lennard. Our riders 
on the day were: Jacob riding Candy, led by Jenifer Petchell; Zara riding Crystal, led by Cali 
Hobson; Oscar riding Poppy guided by Lisa Blanch; Bethany riding Tiger; Jessica riding  
Primrose, Emily riding Pepper, Bronte riding Maggie (Nacho was lame), Tealah riding Robbie, 
Vicky riding Rusty and Jessamin riding Playboy.   We had presentations on her front lawn  
followed by a delicious BBQ dinner, all with stunning views of Beverley.  
 
Presentations:                                                                              
Volunteer coach thank you and gifts awarded to Vicky Lucas, Jenifer Petchell, Jessamin Pain, 
Annette Peart and Tess Hawke.  These amazing people donate their time and expertise so our 
club can run effectively.   
                                                                                     
Representation and coach’s certificates to our clubs riding members: Vicky Lucas, Chloe 
and Mollie Lawrance, Lucy Marshall, Amy Blechynden, Tealah Hawke, Bronte Cleland, Emily 
and Jessica Maxwell, Aaron Shultz, Oscar and Bethany Blanch, Jacob Petchell, Soraya Doyle 
and Zara Hobson. 
 
Life Membership   Jenifer Petchell 

Club Person of the Year Tealah Hawke 

Most Improved Jumping Bronte Cleland 

Clean and Tidy    1st Vicky Lucas 2nd Aaron Shultz  3rd Tealah Hawke 

Final Riding Member Year Vicky Lucas 

 
Upcoming dates and events … 
 January AGM 
 February Rally and Joining Day  
 New members always welcome  
 
Coach Co-ordinator: Vicky Lucas bevpc.coaching@gmail.com Ph: 0409 158 852 
 
Secretary: Anne Cleland clelandb@agn.net.au 

Merry Christmas and a Horsey New Year! 



59 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 398 – December 2017 

 

 

The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 
 

 COLE, William George 

 2017	

Monday		 04	December	 Raising	Resilient	Children	

Wednesday	 13	December	 BDHS	Presentation	Night	

Saturday	 16	December	 Community	Christmas	Concert	‐	Whiskey	Boots	

Sunday	 31	December	 BOWL	OVER	CANCER		at	Bowling	Club	

2018	

Friday	 23	February	 Ballet	in	Beverley	‐	Charlesworth	Ballet	Concert	

Thursday	28	
March	

Monday	02	April	 50th	Annual	Art	Purchase	Exhibition	

Tuesday	 02	January	 Shire	of	Beverley	‐	Community	Grants	Open	

EDITION  DEADLINE 
DATE 

DECEMBER  
EDITION 2017 

THURSDAY 23  
NOVEMBER 2017 

JANUARY  
EDITION 2018 

FRIDAY 15  
DECEMBER 2017 

DISCLAIMER 
 

The information in this publication is of a 
general nature as a service to the  
ratepayer. The articles included herein 
are not intended to provide a complete 
discussion of each subject. While the 
information is believed to be correct, no 
responsibility is accepted for its  
accuracy. No liability is accepted for any 
statements of opinion or any error or 
omission. 

BEVERLEY 
BLARNEY 
1,100 copies each month 

Contact our friendly Shire staff today 

Community notices are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  

Beverley Blarney is 4pm   

FRIDAY 15 DECEMBER 2017 

Shire of Beverley 

PO Box 20, Beverley, 6304 

P: 9646 1200 | F: 9646 1409 

E: blarney@beverley.wa.gov.au   

Online editions: www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

BLARNEY ADVERTISING PRICES AND SIZES 
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December 2017 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

    1 
Op Shop 

 
RECYCLE BIN 

 
Croquet at The 
Bowling Club 

2 
RSL Indoor  

Markets 

3 
Last open day  
Dead Finish  

Museum  
11am - 3pm 

4 
Historical Meeting 

9am 

5 
HACC 

 
Mens Shed 

 
Garden Club 

Christmas Lunch 
 

LEGO Club 

6 
HACC 

 
Station Singers 

Practice 
 

7 
Line Dancing 

 
Playgroup 

 
Social Darts 

8 
Op Shop 

 
Croquet at The 
Bowling Club 

9 
Dale River Tennis 

Club Christmas 
Party 

10 

11 
School Tender 

Closes 

12 
HACC 

 
Mens Shed 

 
LEGO Club Party 

13 
HACC 

 
School  

Presentation Night 
at Platform  

Theatre 

14 
Line Dancing 

 
Shire Tender  

Closes 
 

End of School 
Term 

15 
Op Shop 

 
RECYCLE BIN 

 
Blarney Deadline 

 
Hydraboom  

Applications close 
 

Croquet at The 
Bowling Club 

16 
FREE Community 
Christmas Concert 
Platform Theatre 

 
East End Gallery 

3rd Birthday 

17 
Home Sweet Home 

Concert at RSL 
 

Tennis Windup 

18 19 
HACC 

 
Mens Shed 

 
Council Meeting 

20 
HACC 

21 22 
Shire closes at  

12 noon 

23 
Pharmacy closed 
until 02 January 

24 
Christmas Eve 

25 
PUBLIC  

HOLIDAY 
CHRISTMAS DAY 

26 
PUBLIC  

HOLIDAY 
BOXING DAY 

27 28 29 
RECYCLE BIN 

30 31 
NYE Celebrations 
at Bowling Club 

Shire Offices CLOSED 


